

A new month is upon us, early April snow has slowed trail prep for the atv season. The lakes are still ice covered, and signs are removed. All the trails are closed until the frost is out, except for trail 10 tuscobia. In the next weeks crews will be out signing, clearing, reshaping trails.

April 18th was our annual club meeting with president and secretary elections. Steve Bethke was elected as president, and David Zemaitis was elected as secretary, Steve has several ideas in the pipeline to continue the club into the future. We also have members on the board of directors as well as new members to the sawyer county alliance delegations. We will be completing several upgrades to the facilities, that includes new exterior paint, and door overhangs. All equipment is in good working order thanks to the volunteers that maintain the equipment. The club received reignition from the alliance, as club of the year.

New items have been added to the store and are available to porches at the clubhouse or seasonal power sports, all items will be on display at the annual open house on May 26th at

the clubhouse. If you come up riding during the season and wish to buy apparel you can call 715-416-1952 and someone can meet you at the clubhouse.

As summer is soon to be here, enjoy the trails. We will resume summer rides as well as specialty rides on weekends. We also have participate in trail treker with a app for both android and apples. The app is a electronic map that has tracking and points of interests with gps coordinates and phone #,member of bbr can download the Birchwood map with a code.

Please ride in a safe manner and pack out what you pack in, the trails are for your enjoyment and use, so please help keep them open.